
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Notice of Availability of Tiered Initial Study 
Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 

Opportunity for Public Hearing for the  
Indian Canyon Drive Sewer Main Project 

The City of Palm Springs proposes to construct a new sewer 
main along Indian Canyon Drive from Tramview Road to Garnet 
Avenue. The sewer main will also cross under the Union Pacific 
Railroad tracks and within the new bridge structure. Manholes 
will be constructed along the sewer main alignment as well. The 
project is designed to provide public sewer service to the 
commercial and industrial area of Palm Springs .  

WHAT IS BEING PLANNED? 

WHY THIS PUBLIC NOTICE? 

WHAT’S AVAILABLE? 

WHERE DO YOU COME IN? 

CONTACT 

Do you have any comments about processing the project with a Mitigated Negative Declaration and the Initial Study? Do you disagree with the 
findings of the study as set forth in the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration? Would you care to make any other comments on the project?  
Please submit your comments in writing no later than December 1, 2021 to the City’s Attention: Mr. Donn Uyeno, 3200 E. Tahquitz Canyon 
Way, Palm Springs, CA 92262. You can also submit your comments via e-mail to Donn.Uyeno@PalmSpringsCA.gov. 
 
The date we will begin accepting comments is November 1, 2021. If there are no comments that affect the City’s findings, the City will proceed 
with the project's design. 

The City of Palm Springs has studied the effects this project may 
have on the environment. The studies show it will not significantly 
affect the quality of the environment. The report that explains the 
findings of the studies is the Tiered Initial Study with proposed 
Mitigated Negative Declaration for this project.  This notice is to  
advise you that the  preparation of this report has been 
completed and is available for you to read.  With this notice, your comments are requested before the deadline of December 1, 2021. 

For more information, or to receive a copy of the draft Initial Study, please contact Mr. Donn Uyeno at 3200 E. Tahquitz Canyon Way, Palm 
Springs, CA 92262 or by phone at (760) 323-8253, extension 8744. Individuals who require special accommodations (American Sign 
Language interpreter, documentation in alternate formats, etc.) are requested to contact the City of Palm Springs at  (760) 323-8253, 
extension 8744.  
 
Si necesita ayuda con esta carta, por favor llame a la Ciudad de Palm Springs y puede hablar con Felipe Primera: (760) 323-8253 x8742 

The Initial Study, proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration, and other project information is available for review online at the link below. 
 
 
 Online at: https://www.palmspringsca.gov/government/departments/planning/ceqa-documents   
   Look for the PDF link to under the Indian Canyon Sewer Main Project heading titled: 
 “Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration” 

 


